
 
 

 
 
Class of 1973 
 
Class Agent 
Pete Allen 

 
 
March 26. 2023 
 
Greetings! 
 
How was winter for you? Obviously, it varied greatly depending on what area of the country you happen to be 
in. It appears the California draught is over, for a while at least. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
Big Bash 2023 is just over 2-months away. The deadline to register is May 24th.  
 
Currently, we have 27 members of our 50th Reunion Class registered. If you aren’t in that group yet, I urge you to take a 
few minutes and sign up this week while you’re thinking about it. Go to wabash.edu/bigbash to register and see the list 
of events. Here’s the list as it stands today: 
 

Allen, Pete 
Bisset, Paul 
Bockstahler, Charles 
Buerger, Frank 
Burnley , John (Mike) 
Clark, Lee 
Collings, Joseph 
Dean, Dennis 
Deffenbaugh, John 
 

Foos, Jack 
Freeman, Douglas 
Garber, John 
Gotto, John 
Grossnickle, Ted 
Haklin, Joseph 
Howard, Leslie 
Kepchar, Dennis 
Laurent, James 

Lowe, John 
Mallers, Peter 
Moorman, Craig 
Murphy, Steven 
Pursel, Jim 
Rains, Mark 
Reynolds, John 
Simmons, Mark 
Walsh, Thomas 
 

 
If you have questions about the weekend of June 2nd through 4th, give me a call to see if I can answer them – and if I 
can’t, I will find out and get back with you. There are quite a few from the Class of ’73 who have never attended one of 
our reunions. I truly want to encourage you to commit to joining us in Crawfordsville this June, so please contact me if 
there’s something holding you back that we can possibly discuss and resolve. My cell # is 765-366-6342. 
 
As I’ve mentioned in previous letters, the sooner we can get a good idea what our final attendance numbers will be, the 
better of an experience the Alumni Office can prepare for us. Plus, if you’re going to require overnight accommodations, 
you can insure you get a reservation at a local hotel.  
 
Also, if you would like to contact someone from your fraternity, living unit, sports team, or other campus group to see if 
they are planning to come, let me know so I can provide whatever contact information I have for them. 
 

Okay – let’s get this done NOW! 
 

 
 
Also as mentioned before, if you have a Facebook account, request membership in our group. We have 17 members at 
this time and have been sharing memories, life updates, and photos of our current lives and our college days. Here’s the 
direct link: https://www.facebook.com/groups/3318217925158350. If you need someone to connect with, add me as a 
friend – pete.allen73@wabash.edu. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.wabash.edu/bigbash
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I hope you’ve taken time to read through the information our Major Gift Chairman Tom Stocks has been mailing out. 
Lots of great information on the various ways to provide financially to Wabash College as well as a breakdown of our 
giving goals for our 50th and how our current donor numbers compare to previous years. 
 
I’m very encouraged by his latest letter since if we can simply get donor participation from everyone who has 
contributed in the past 5-years, we can surpass the goal set by the College. 
 
Personally, since I make a gift every year, I took advantage of the page Tom sent that has the heading “Wabash College – 
50th Reunion Gift Campaign”, filled in the top box for a 5-year intention to give, and sent it back to Wabash. Whatever 
you choose, be sure to include information on Matching Gifts if you happen to have an employer who has such a 
benefit. 
 
Wabash’s 10th Day of Giving is coming in April, and the theme is Always Wabash celebrating what’s always 
been part of our experience as students, alumni, and friends of the College. Last year, we raised $1,744 per 
student. This year, a group of leaders is putting up $510,000 when we reach 5,010 gifts. If you’d like to send a 
check or make a stock of IRA/QCD gift in advance, you can mail it to Wabash College 301 W. Wabash Ave. 
Crawfordsville, IN 47933 and write Day of Giving in the memo or call 877-743-4545. If the Day goes well, 
Wabash could reach $10 million over its 10 Days of Giving. 
 

 

 
 
 
As I consider what to include in Class Letters, especially with the current focus on our 50th Reunion, I find myself going 
through the archives for The Bachelor and Photos on the Wabash web site. I think the college does a good job in alerting 
us to what’s currently happening on campus.  
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.wabash.edu/ecommerce/


Several things that were going on in March of our Freshman year were: 
 

• Those involved with the Scarlet Masque production "Misanthrope" were being praised (see Bachelor article 
below). 

• There was news of the latest drug raid at Martindale. 
• To go along with that, the Drug Information Center was established. I remember nights staffing the office in 

Kingery Hall. 
• Headline: “PAN HEL IS DEAD - Lack Of Funds Cited”. 
• The Biology Department was under attacked. particularly Dr. Willis Johnson. 
• Information on the book "The Lottery and the Draft: Where Do I Stand?" by David Kendall (Wabash '66) and 

Leonard Ross which offered facts and advice on dealing with the lottery which had been implemented in 1970. 
• And even though Pan Hel was “dead”, final plans for Ralph's Mother with Mason Proffitt, Paul Weddle, and 

speaker Dick Gregory were moving along. 
 

 



Supposedly, we had some dominating swimmers in our class: 
 

  
 
And finally, a comic strip from the May 11, 1973 edition of The Bachelor: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



That’s it for now. Please take a few minutes to register for Big Bash 2023 and to make a gift to Wabash if you haven’t 
done that yet. Also, let me or the Alumni Office know of any major changes in your life or in your contact information so 
we can continue to get information to you in a timely manner. 
 
And, as always, if you’re going to be in the Crawfordsville area and would like to get together for coffee or lunch, let me 
know. 
 
 
Hope to see you in June! 
 
Pete 
765-366-6342 


